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‘Do you think
it will rain again?’ asked Sergeant Lee, peering out of the window
at the street below and then up at the darkening sky.

‘It is
the monsoon season so there is a high probability of rain,’ said
Inspector Zhang. They were in the Major Crimes Division office in
New Bridge Road police headquarters building and they had just
received a call to attend a murder scene on Sentosa Island. Sentosa
was one of Singapore’s major tourist attractions with long sandy
beaches, two golf courses, a number of top hotels and the Universal
Studios theme park. There were also several very upmarket housing
developments where Singapore’s wealthier residents could enjoy a
house with a garden, a rarity in crowded Singapore where most
people lived in cramped apartments.

‘Shall I
bring an umbrella, do you think?’ asked Sergeant Lee. She had her
hair clipped up at the back and was wearing a pale blue
suit.

‘Better safe
than sorry,’ said Inspector Zhang.

They took the
elevator down to the ground floor. They had decided to use
Inspector Zhang’s car and he drove south out of the police station
car park. It was early evening but the worst of the rush hour
traffic had gone. ‘So remind me what we have, Sergeant,’ said the
inspector.

Sergeant
Lee studied her notebook. ‘The victim is Dr Samuel Kwan. His house
was broken in to and Dr Kwan was stabbed. His wife, Mrs Elsie Kwan,
discovered the body.’ She looked up from her notebook. ‘I suppose I
should say widow. Not wife. Now that he is dead.’

‘Wife or widow
is fine,’ said Inspector Zhang.

‘Widow is, I
think, more appropriate,’ said Sergeant Lee. ‘Anyway, the police
have already secured the area.’

‘There
have been a number of break-ins on Sentosa Island,’ said the
inspector. ‘But always late at night and no one has been hurt
previously.’

‘Perhaps Dr
Kwan disturbed the burglar,’ said Sergeant Lee.

Inspector Zhang
looked at her over the top of his spectacles. ‘And perhaps we
should at least wait until we have examined the crime scene before
we jump to conclusions,’ he said.

Sergeant Lee’s
cheeks flushed and she averted her eyes.

‘Do you know
how Sentosa Island got its name?’ asked Inspector Zhang.

‘The name means
peace and tranquillity in Malay,’ said the sergeant.

‘Indeed it
does,’ said the inspector. ‘It was given the name in 1972, I
suppose as a way of attracting tourists. Prior to that it was known
as Palu Belakang Mati – which literally means Island Of Death from
Behind.’ He smiled. ‘That name was obviously not so
tourist-friendly. It was also referred to as the Dead Island or the
Island of the Dead.’

‘Why such a
dark name?’ asked Sergeant Lee.

‘No one is
sure,’ said the inspector as he joined the traffic heading over the
causeway that led to the island. ‘There was definitely murder and
piracy in the island’s past. But there are some Malay legends that
say there are warrior spirits laid to rest on the island. There
were also a lot of deaths in the past thought to be a result of
swamp fever though it later proved to be malaria. The government’s
first malaria research station was located on the island.’

They
drove on to Sentosa and Sergeant Lee gave the inspector directions
to the estate where Dr Kwan’s house was located. There were several
dozen large houses built on a smaller island surrounded by
tributaries that led to the sea. Most of the homes had expensive
yachts and cruisers moored at private jetties jutting their
properties. Even from a distance it was clear which was Dr Kwan’s
house – there were two police cars, a forensics van and an
ambulance parked outside and the area had been cordoned off with
blue and white police tape. Inspector Zhang pulled up behind one of
the police cars. As he climbed out of the car he saw the tower
blocks of the city state’s business district in the distance,
dotted with lights. There were three cars parked on the driveway in
front of the house: a Mercedes sports car, a Porsche Cayenne SUV
and a white Lexus.

A uniformed
officer was standing on the other side of the police tape.
Inspector Zhang flashed the man his ID. ‘Who is the senior
officer?’ he asked.

‘That would be
Sergeant Wu,’ said the officer. He lifted up the tape so that the
two detectives could duck under it.

‘Where is
he?’

‘She is in the
house with Mrs Kwan,’ said the officer.
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